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Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees – April 3, 2012 – 7:12 PM

Brookline, NH

Present:    Louise Price   
  
     John Lindgren

   Steve Russo
                 Helen Ballou                           Ed Cook  
   

   Myra Emmons, Director  

          
Nomination and Election of Officers:

- Louise nominated Ed Cook for Chair; John seconded.  Louise, John, Steve, Helen - yes; Ed abstained.
- Ed nominated John for Treasurer; Louise seconded.  Louise, Steve, Helen, Ed - yes; John abstained.
-John nominated Steve for Secretary; Ed seconded.  Louise, John, Helen, Ed - yes; Steve abstained.

Minutes:
Upon motion by Louise, seconded by Helen, it was moved to accept the minutes of the Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of March 6, 2012 as written.  Motion passed unanimously.
OLD BUSINESS:

Treasurer’s Report:
-John presented the Treasurer’s report.  For the period ending March 31, 2012, the Treasurer’s Report showed a balance of $13,334.71.  The report was filed.  

-The board reviewed the March 2012 bills for the library and initialed the check register.
-John reported that the March bills do not include the bill from Atriuum or the Friends donation for the purchase of Atriuum.
- John reported that with 1/4 of the budget year over, we are on track in almost all lines.

- John submitted 2011 records to the town auditor.

- Russ has purchased about $ 600 of computer equipment for the library.

Director’s Report:
Myra submitted the following items:


-Director’s Report  (see attached)


-Adult and children’s media purchases for March 2012 (see attached)



-Circulation and usage statistics (see attached)
-Myra reported that she and the staff are getting data ready for the changeover to the Atriuum system.

-Myra submitted an article to the local newspaper on the public telescope.

-Myra talked about the low attendance at adult programs; she will check with other Hillstown libraries to see how well-attended their adult programs are.
- Myra reported that the library lost Internet service for a day when Charter upgraded its system; Russ restored it.

-Myra reported that the town is still working on the falling tree branches insurance issue.

-Myra discussed the possibility of hiring an alternate when the custodian is out sick.  She will ask Rena about this, as the custodian is a town employee, not an employee of the library.
Building Maintenance: Myra reported that the upstairs furnace stopped working and was repaired.  
New Business
Migration to Atriuum:   The library is gearing up to switch from Athena to Atriuum in early May. With the new system, there will be a new class of cardholder for temporary town residents/workers, who will be allowed to check out fewer items than other card holders.  Other changes that will be made:  Kindles will circulate for 2 weeks; regular cardholders will be allowed to check out up to 10 audiovisual materials; special materials like the telescope and museum passes will circulate for 5 days.  Cardholders will be allowed to renew up to 5 times and reserve up to 5 items online.  The staff is working on standardizing cataloging classifications.  Everyone is looking forward to better statistical reports with the new system.  

Myra is working on publicizing the new system.  There was a discussion about how and when staff, trustees, and patrons will be trained on the new system.  Ed asked Myra to investigate the best way in which confidentiality of patron records can be preserved once transaction records are available online.
Tasks for 2012:  There was a discussion of tasks that the Board should address this year.  The following schedule was agreed upon:
May: Recruiting new trustees

         Employee Handbook review
June - 1st meeting: Standardizing Naming Conventions



        Atriuum demonstration 

June - 2nd meeting: Disaster Plan
September: Technology Plan (with Russ)

                    Director submits Self-evaluation

        Budget Discussion


October: 2013 Budget Request

               Director's Review - Board discussion
November: Inventory List -  photographs and valuation

                   Director's Review - presentation to Director
December: Policy Manual review

                   Year-end Report
                   Review year end budget



Upon motion by Helen, seconded by John, the meeting was adjourned at 9:05 pm.  The next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 1, 2012.

Submitted, 


Steve Russo
[Corrections and changes to draft minutes are in red]
